HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION
PLANS FIRST MEETING

As we reported in our December
2010 issue of this newsletter, the
City Council that month adopted an
ordinance to establish a Certified
Local Government (CLG) historic
preservation program for Pullman.
This program, created by the U.S.
Congress in 1966, involves federal,
state, and local government
interaction for the purpose of
preserving historic resources in
communities that choose to
participate. The basic elements of
the CLG system are a local Historic
Preservation Commission (HPC), a
Local Register of Historic Places,
architectural design review
standards for construction activity
on Local Register properties,
property tax reduction for
authorized historic property
improvements, and various
reporting and educational activities.
A municipality which is interested
in becoming certified to practice
under this program must follow

certain steps before applying to
appropriate state and federal
agencies for approval.

Mayor Glenn Johnson selecteg
community members
John Anderson, Tom Handy,
Anita Hornback, Robert McCoy
Allison Munch-Rotolo,
Matthew Root, and Ned Warnick

to serve on the HPC.

The first required step in the
process once the Council approved
its ordinance was to select people to
serve on the HPC. According to the
ordinance, each HPC member “shall
have a demonstrated interest and/or
competence in historic preservation
and possess qualities of impartiality
and broad judgment,” and at least
three positions on the commission
must be reserved for persons who
have actual experience in historic
preservation or a related field. In
December, the city distributed
invitations for potential applicants to
local historic preservation and
economic development organizations,
applicable departments at
Washington State University, and
individuals who had participated on
an ad hoc committee to help
formulate the CLG ordinance. A few
months later, Mayor Glenn Johnson
selected the following community

g members to serve on the HPC: John

Anderson, Tom Handy, Anita
Hornback, Robert McCoy, Allison



Munch-Rotolo, Matthew Root, and Ned
Warnick. These appointments were confirmed
by the City Council on March 29.

Through coordination with HPC members,
planning staff has scheduled the inaugural
meeting of this committee for May 9. The
session will begin at 7:30 p.m. in the City Hall
Council Chambers. Staff is now preparing
materials for review at this meeting.

The most important task for the HPC at the
outset is to develop rules of procedure for
conducting its business. These rules will
address general matters found in most bylaws,
such as basic meeting and voting procedures,
election and duties of officers, and attendance
expectations. They will also address special
provisions for each of the various
responsibilities assigned to the HPC. These
responsibilities, referenced above, involve

registering properties and districts to the Local
Register of Historic Places, conducting design
review for physical changes proposed to
properties on the Local Register, and deciding
upon requests for special property tax valuation
based on historic property improvements. The
rules, once adopted by the HPC, wil be
combined with a couple other items (a report on
HPC members’ qualifications and a
representative sample of local historic property
descriptions) for transmittal to the State
Department of Archaeology and Historic
Preservation and the National Park Service for
review and approval.

All ' community members who have an
interest in historic preservation are encouraged
to attend the May 9 session of the HPC. As the
first meeting of this new committee, this event
will be historic in and of itself.

Each year, the City Council establishes goals to
set direction for future city activities, including
formulation of the city’s capital improvement program
and operational budget. As part of this process, the
Council solicits proposed goals from citizens,
community organizations, city employees, and city
departments. The Council also reviews its adopted
goals from the previous year in its deliberations.

For 2011, the Council held its initial retreat on
March 12 to develop its preliminary objectives.
Council members then conducted a second retreat
with department heads on April 26 to refine the
goals. The draft goals crafted during this second
retreat that directly relate to planning department
operations are as follows:

3. Continue to promote economic development
and job creation. Work with the Chamber of
Commerce, Southeast Washington Economic
Development Association (SEWEDA), and
other agencies to provide a more welcoming
environment in  Pullman. Provide positive
leadership in  promoting Pullman including
emphasizing the various awards we have
received. Support the Pullman-Moscow
Regional Airport runway realignment and
improvement project.

7. Improve bicycle and walking trails. Make it safer
for both biking and walking in Pullman.
Continue beautification of public spaces.
Support private funding efforts such as
improving highly visible spaces on Grand

Avenue and Davis Way. Preserve the state-
owned right-of-way along the Pullman-Colfax
rail line and fix the railroad crossings in
Pullman. Initiate a transportation master plan
that addresses a broad range of transportation
issues.

Draft Goals include considering
creation of a local
electrical inspection program.

9. Place a strong emphasis on visioning. Explore
low-cost options for conducting a
Comprehensive Plan update over the next few
years. Engage in a City Council exercise to list
the major issues that will impact Pullman in the
years ahead. Provide opportunities for Pullman
2020 visioning sessions in which local civic
groups can convey their ideas regarding
Pullman’s future.

11. Enhance the contractor permitting process and
consider creating a local electrical inspection
program.

12. Continue to explore opportunities with Whitman
County and Washington State University to
establish a Geographic Information System for
Pullman.

For a complete list of the Council’'s draft goals, please
refer to the City Council section of the City of Pullman
website. The Council is scheduled to adopt its 2011

goals at its meeting of May 3.
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This newsletter is an occasional and voluntary
publication of the planning department and does not
take the place of official notices required by law.
Information provided in this newsletter is subject to
change. Please contact the planning department or
review official notices distributed by the city to confirm
the information contained herein.

For any readers who are not currently receiving this
newsletter by email and who wish to register for th is
service, please contact the planning department for
assistance.




